
06 January 2003
MP Urges Pensioners to claim Winter Fuel Payments before 31 March 2003 deadline 
Stirling MP, Anne McGuire, today urged pensioners to claim their Winter Fuel Payments before the deadline of 31 March 2003.

Mrs McGuire said: 
“This Labour Government introduced the Winter Fuel Payments to ensure pensioners receive financial help to heat their homes during the winter months.

I would urge all people over 60 in Stirling constituency who have not received a WFP, but believe they are eligible, to make sure they claim what they are entitled to.  Households are eligible to claim £200 and this winter nearly 14,000 pensioners in Stirling constituency could benefit from the payments, but claims have to be made before 31 March 2003.
Labour is determined to help all pensioners and relieve the financial burden which many experience when faced with extra heating bills during cold snaps.

By contrast the Tories are determined to take away these benefits, which are of great assistance to pensioners over the winter months.  Iain Duncan Smith showed his true intentions when he referred to subject of Winter Fuel Payments as ‘a cock-eyed way to increase pensioner income’ (House of Commons Hansard Debates 15/03/99).  

I am certain that pensioners in Stirling welcome this payment. Labour is committed to lifting every pensioner out of poverty because we believe in social justice and fairness for all.”

Ends

For more information please contact Paul Godzik: 01786 446515

Editors’ Notes

· Over 11 million people got WFPs last year. 

· People aged 60 or over and ordinarily resident in Great Britain during the week 16-22 September 2002 are eligible for a Winter Fuel Payment. 


· You do not need to make a claim, and should receive a payment automatically if:

· you expect to get a State Retirement Pension or another social security benefit (excluding Housing Benefit, Council Tax Benefit or Child Benefit) during this week

· you received a payment in a previous year.“


· For the first two winters of the scheme (1997/98 and 1998/99) eligible households received £20 whilst the poorest pensioners on Income Support received £50. Winter Fuel Payments were increased to £100 for eligible households for winter 1999/2000 and to £200 for winter 2000/2001 and 2001/2002.

· Exclusions from the scheme include people who during the qualifying week are living permanently in residential care and receiving Income Support; have been receiving free in-patient hospital treatment for over 52 weeks; are detained in custody and sentenced; are subject to immigration control.


· To claim your Winter Fuel Payment or for more information please call 08459 151515.
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